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To The Churches, 

Here we are, at the end of the month of June, and I just heard the heater kick on. I do not know 
what the temperature is, but it is very cool outside. Some strange weather just about 
everywhere you go. 
We did have our summer though, we just came back from the Oklahoma trip we told you about 
in the last newsletter. Hot is good It can make a person brown real fast. I already have a dark 
complexion, but my wife looks like an Indian now! 

The Highlights of our trip south were: 

Going To Camp and there is nothing like camp. Indian Baptist Missions Campground has 
always offered a place of refreshing the soul. Every time we go there, we are ready to get back 
to our place of calling. Bro. Josh Harjo and his staff has invested their time, 
energy, and love to the Indian people for 22 years. 
We saw some 13 souls get saved during the week, but the better part was that one of our 

granddaughters got saved. Tawny is 6 years old and she came and told my wife and asked to 
be saved. It is a wonderful thing to know that when their the parents took time to take them to 
church, they usually get saved early in life. 

Grandparents Are Great or I should just say, Great Grand Parent. My dad got to see six of 
his nine great grandchildren and was he excited about that. The last time he saw them was 6 
years ago and he saw two of them for the first time. All the grandkids got to go behind his house 
and fish. They came back with a mess of fish and a lot of chigger bites. My sons were glad to 
see my dad and he was very glad to see all of us together in church at the NaYimmi Baptist 
Church in Broken Bow for Father's Day. 
I really enjoy going there, it is always a memorable place and the people are always graceful 
and hospitible. Bro. Andy Ward asked me preach that morning and the Lord did bless as 
always! 

Back to the North 
As we get back home, we will be getting ready for a meeting in Great Falls, Montana. It is the 
first time we will be having a Native American Baptist Fellowship meeting there, so pray for us. 
It is an opportunity to do some evangelistic outreach among the Indians in that area. The 
Church hosting the meeting is Calvary Indian Baptist Church / Pastor Wayne Voss. 

We are praying for a Revival through the church and a harvest of souls in the community. 
There will be at least four preachers and at least 40 people traveling with us. 

God Bless Your Work, Thanks for your Monthly Contributions! 
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